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April 29, 2018– Fifth Sunday of Easter 

This Week -- Soil and Water Stewardship Week 

4/29  Fifth Sunday of Easter 

• First Communion -- 9 am - Badger 

• Special Collection -- Catholic Home Missions 

4/30  Monday 

• Pastoral Council Mtg.- 5:15 pm Roseau 

• General Church cleaning -- Roseau -  3:30-5:30 and  

6:30-8:30 -- sign up at church entrance. 

5/1 Tuesday 

• Church floor cleaning and waxing -- Roseau 

      6:30 - 9:00 PM -- need 12 men 

5/2 Wednesday 

• Servers Training - 3:30-5 at Roseau 

5/3 Thursday 

• Parish Rummage Sale  -- 7 am-6 pm 

• National Day of Prayer -- 5:15 at the Courthouse in 

Roseau 

• Confessions, Mass, Adoration-- 6-8 pm Roseau 

Friday 

• First Friday Mass -- 11:30 AM Roseau 

• Parish Rummage Sale-- 7 am-1 pm 

5/5 Saturday 

• Server’s Training -- 9-10:30 AM - Roseau 

• Confirmation retreat -- 9 am-2 pm-- Roseau 

5/6 Next Sunday  

• Confirmation at 10:30 am Mass -- Roseau-- all invit-

ed to a light meal in honor of the Conf.. students. 

Congratulations to those celebrating 
First Communion this Saturday  
at 5 pm at Sacred Heart.   
 

First Communicant                                                                 Parents 
Evy Thingvold                                                            Kyle & Melanie Thingvold 
Asher Munstenteiger  Adam & Kareen Munstenteiger 
Charlie Bergstrom                    Rick & Kristi Berstrom 
Ashley Erdmann                    Adam & Beckie Erdmann 
 

• Everyone is invited to stay and enjoy a meal  in 
the 2nd graders’ honor in the Church Hall. 

• Thank you 1st grade parents for helping prepare 
and serve the meal. 

Congratulations to Eli Olafson who will receive his 

first Communion this Sunday at St.Mary’s.  Refresh-

ments and treats will be served after mass. 

Congratulations to our Confirmation students 
from Sacred Heart being confirmed next Sunday.  
 

Zak Bennett                                                                        Jeff & Patty Bennett 
Kacie Borowicz                     David & Tracy Borowicz 
Rachel Hambrook               Ted & Ann Hambrook 
Grant Helgeland                 Chad & Jana Helgeland 
Ethan Johnson                        Jim & Janet Johnson 
Tyson Monsrud  Nathan & Carmen Wennerstrand 
Jordan Moser                           Dan & Julie Moser 
Trevor Olsen                           Shawn & Carla Olsen 
Ashley Skoglund                 Eric & Melissa Skoglund 
Cody Vonasek                      Shane & Angie Vonasek 
Grace Walsh                         Brian & Shelly Walsh 
Winston Novacek                 Carter Novacek &  
                                                  Martha Lystad 
• Thank you to Sheila Kartes (Confirmation 

Teacher) for sharing her faith with these won-
derful young adults.   

• Reminder for 10th grade parents/students 
are needed to help serve meal next Sunday.  

Pray for AMERICA * UNITY -- Nat. Day of Prayer 

Roseau County Court House - This Thurs. 5:15 PM 
Bring a lawn chair if you need to sit. 



MASS SCHEDULE and INTENTIONS for May 1-6 

April 22,  2018 Sacred Heart St. Mary’s  St. Philips  

Adults (38) $1,226.00 (24) $ 550.00 $275.00 

Loose Plate $343.00 $43.00 $75.00 

Child $2.00  $3.00 

Sem. Burse   $801.00 

Bldg. Maint. $3.00   

Rice Bowls Coll. $686.77   

Total  $2,260.77 $593.00 $353.00 

Tuesday, May 1 Roseau 10:45 am +Julia Sullivan//Fr. John Kleinwachter 

Wednesday, May 2 Badger 9:00 am +Bert Sand// Bert Sand Family 

Thursday, May 3 Sacred Heart 6:30 pm +Katherine Benedict//Jon & Steph Walter 

Friday , May 4 Lifecare 10:00 am Guidance for children & grandchildren//Pat Mund 

Friday, May 4 Sacred Heart 11:30 am For the Parishioners 

Saturday, May 5 Sacred Heart 5:00 pm +Roger Peterson//Sue Peterson 

Sunday, May 6 St. Philip’s 7:15 am For Peace 

 St. Mary’s 9:00 am ++Willie & Evelyn Schmalz//Family & Friends 

 Sacred Heart 10:30am For the Parishioners 

A Beginning Experience Week-
end will be held June 22 - 24 at 
Hankinson Retreat Center at 
Hankinson, ND.   
•  "Beginning Experience" is a 

support program offered by the 
Catholic Church and open to divorced, widowed, 
and separated persons of all faiths, or no faith.   

• For information or to register, contact Matt Tedrick 
(701-541-6095) or Marlene Wilde (218-998-4300)  

• beginningexperience-easternnd.org. 

“Living a Life on Fire” Catholic Charismatic Confer-
ence 
• May 4-5-6, 2018 at Winakwa Community Center, 

Winnipeg 
Our speaker line up includes: Albert Legatt, Archbishop 
of St. Boniface. Fr Michael Wollbaum, Natalie Jaworski, 
and of course our keynote speakers Deacon Ralph Poyo 
and Maria Vadia!!  
 
We are blessed to have been able to secure over 10 
priests for the Sacrament of Reconciliation on Saturday, 
have a fantastic Music Ministry eagerly waiting to lead 
us into praise and worship; Eucharistic Celebrations on 
Saturday and Sunday and our prayer teams will be 
available for individual prayer ministry. 
 
In addition we will have our bookstore open during the 
weekend, with all of Maria Vadia’s and Deacon Ralph 
Poyo’s books, as well as other renowned writers like Fr. 
John Hampsch, Moira Noonan, Linda Schu-
bert, Dr. Mary Healy, and many more.  

• Call 204-895-7544 to register or info. 

• www.catholicrenewalservices.com 

2018 Diocesan Annual Appeal 

 

Parish Up-
date 4/12 : 
 
 
 
 

 Goal Received 

Sacred Heart $13,591 $17,052 

St. Mary’s $4,207 $3,985 

St. Philip’s $1,952 $1,785 

This weekend we will take 
up the Catholic Home Mis-
sion Appeal.  Right now, over 
40% of dioceses in the United 
States are considered home 
mission territory because 
they are unable to fund the 
essential pastoral work needed in their communities.   
Your support funds programs, such as religious edu-
cation, seminary formation, and lay ministry training 
to build vibrant faith communities right here in the 
United States.  Please be generous.  More infor-
mation can be found at www.usccb.org/home-
missions.   



ST. PHILIP’S PARISH, FALUN 

SACRED HEART, ROSEAU 

Roseau Religious Education Update 
5/3 (7 am-6 pm)  & 5/4 (7 am-1 pm) Parish Rummage Sale  
5/5 – Confirmation retreat 9 am-2 pm 
5/6 – Confirmation (10th grade help with meal) 
5/9 – Confirmation BBQ (students only) 
5/20 – Graduation Mass (11th grade help with meal) 

Lunch Servers: 
• May 6-- Christy and Sue 
• May 13 -- Bernie and Toni 
 
 

Parish Spring clean-up -- Tues. May 9 - 5-7 PM 

Capital Campaign Update 

• Thank you for all the contributions and effort that 
have brought us this far.  Keep praying for the success 
of our building project. 

               -- Fr. John and the Capital Campaign Committee 

ST. MARY’S PARISH, BADGER 

Sacred Heart Annual Rummage Sale:  May 3 & 4 
• Items can be brought to the Church starting April 26th 

and they can be put in KC room. 

• We will be looking for help setting up on May 2nd and 
working the sale. 

Word Among Us  books for the month of May are avail-

able at the church entrance. To keep the subscription costs 

down, we order the books in bulk. This allows us to order 

each book at the cost of $1 per book. You may make your 

donation using the general use envelopes available. 

Building Renovation Team Update 

Due to the lack of the original building plans for our 
church there has been some difficulty determining some 
duct work and other measurements.  This is causing a 
brief delay in plans for the bidding process.  We are work-
ing hard to take care of this as quickly as possible. 

Sessions for those interested in be-

coming members or learning more 

about the Catholic Church        

• We will be starting a series of about 

8 sessions soon.  If you or someone you know is inter-

ested contact Fr. John or parish office at 463-2441. 

Bridal Shower for Emily Bentow (Bride to 
be of Benjamin Buckingham) 
• Sat. May 5th at 11 am 
• Community Room at Life Care Greenbush Manor 
• Please bring a favorite recipe to share with Emily 

Wanted -- persons to lead the VBS this summer 
Some of the young adult group and 
their families are aging a bit be-
yond the Pre-school - 6th grade fo-
cus of the traditional VBS program.  
If you have young children and 
would like to see VBS continue for your children and 
others, please speak to one of them or to Elizabeth 
Kvien (469-1068) about what is involved. 

First United Lutheran Church is having a monthly Men’s 

Breakfast on the first Wednesday of the month. Our next 

one will be on Wednesday May 2 at 7:00 am.  

Start your day out with some great fellowship. Breakfast 

is no charge. Have some food and a short devotional to 

help get your day started. Short enough to get you to 

work by 8:00 or leave earlier if you need to. Bring a friend 

with you. All are welcome to attend.  

Thank you to the many amazing people 

who helped with our RE program this 

year-- Teachers, Drivers, Snack helper 

and Substitute Teachers.  It is wonder-

ful to see our Parishes (Sacred Heart and Falun) come to-

gether to share their faith with our youth.  You are all in-

vesting in the future of these beautiful children.   



Real Presence Radio-- Spring Live Drive 

Your Spring Live Drive on Real Presence Radio is com-
ing May 9 - 11. Tune in and call in your support for 
your local Catholic Radio stations, 820AM (Bemidji), 
1280AM (Fargo/Moorhead), 1370AM (Grand Forks/
East Grand Forks). Thank you for your prayers and 
support! Call 1-877-795-0122 or send your gifts to PO 
Box 13703 Grand Forks, ND 58208. 

Soil Stewardship Week-- 

April 29-May 6 

--Roseau County wants to remind 
you that each of us has a connec-
tion to natural resources.  The 
National Association of Conserva-
tion Districts (NACD) is cele-
brating the 62nd year of Stewardship Week.  Educating 
young people about the benefits of conservation helps to 
ensure the next generation will be wise stewards of 
America’s natural resources.  The theme this year is 
“Watersheds: Our Water, Our Home.” 

Sacred Heart Finance Council Notes from April 23 
1. Latest financial report show adult envelopes slightly 
down from last year, but so are expenses.  Perhaps the 
lowered income is due in part to pledge payments for the 
building project. 
2. Fr. John is still working on newer job descriptions for 
the secretary and parish coordinator.  He is also working 
on job reviews for paid employees. 
3. Parish mission  (Mary Sharon Moore) cost about $5,900 
with transportation.  Received $1500 from Falun and 
Badger and took in $1500 in free will offerings leaving a 
total cost to our parish of $2900.   
4. Diocesan Annual Appeal -- our goal was #13,591 -- have 
received $15,347 so far with just 27% participating. 
5. Have been informed that neighbors next to our parking 
lot may likely sell lot in 1-3 years.  We will contact them 
about having first options on that property. 
6. Stewardship Conference coming up July 26-27 in Sioux 
Falls, SD.  Bishop would like to see each parish  send one 
or two finance or stewardship council member to this. 
7. Looked at a proposal for a new photocopier and decid-
ed to stay with the present one for now as long as it 
works well and parts are available. 
8. Diocese is requesting budgets for next year be in by 
June 30.  Fr. John and Marlene will start work on that. 
9. Pat Adrian will conduct mtgs. If Fr. John is unable to 
attend.  Ann L. will help prepare finance reports for the 
meetings. 
10. Next meeting: June 11, 5:15 PM. 

It is as simple as this: 
From a treatise on John by Saint Augustine, bishop  
 “The new commandment” 
       The Lord Jesus declares that he is giving his disciples a 
new commandment: I give you a new commandment: love one 
another. 

  But wasn’t this commandment already part of the ancient 
law of God, where it is written You shall love your neighbor as 
yourself? Why, then, is it called a new one by the Lord, when it 
is really so old? Is it new because he has divested us of our 
old humanity and clothed us with the new? It is true that love 
renews those who listen to it (or rather, those who act in obedi-
ence to it) but it is that particular love which the Lord distin-
guished from all carnal affection by adding love one another as 
I have loved you. 

  This is the love that renews us, making us new persons 
heirs of the New Testament. It was this love, my beloved 
brethren, that renewed the patriarchs and prophets of old, and 
later renewed the blessed apostles. This is the love that is now 
renewing the nations and gathering together a new people, the 
body of the only-begotten Son of God. Of her the Song of 
Songs says, Who is she who is coming up, clothed in white? 
Clothed in white because she has been renewed; and how 
else can she have been renewed but by the new command-
ment?  

  Because of this, the members of the people of God have a 
mutual interest in one another; and if one member suffers then 
all the members suffer with it; and if one member is honored  
then all the members rejoice with it. For this they hear and this 
they observe: I give you a new commandment: love one anoth-
er: not as people who pretend to love nor indeed as people 
love one another genuinely but in a human way. Rather, they 
love one another as those who belong to God.. They share 
with each other the love with which he leads them to the end 
that will bring them fulfilment and the true satisfaction of their 
real desires. For when God is all in all, there is no desire that is 
unfulfilled. 

  This love is bestowed on us by him who said, Just as I 
have loved you, you also must love one another. He loved us 
so that we should love one another.  

“Children, let us love not in word or speech but in 

deed and truth.”  -- 1 John 3:18

**Regarding our Catholic faith, do you “walk the 

talk?” **Do your actions reflect what it means to be 

a good disciple? **Are you an active participant at 

Sunday Mass?  **Are you joyful when participating in 

parish ministry?  **Do you give gratefully and gener-

ously with your financial support to your parish and 

other Church needs?  If not, it’s not too late to start! 


